Ashby Free Public Library Board of Trustees

Minutes from Meeting January 22, 2009

Attendees

Board of Trustee Members:  John Mickola, Chair; Anne Reggio, Dwight Horan, Sally Bauman, Prudence Brennan, Diane Lundin, and Martha Morgan.

Library Director:  Mary Murtland

Community Member Present: None. 

Meeting convened:  7:07 PM

Meeting Summary

Discussions

Minutes Approval –Motion to accept amended Minutes from November 20th.    Motion seconded and passed by Unanimous Approval (UA).

There was no December meeting due to the 2008 ice storm.
Library Director’s Report –  Discussed:  See Director’s Report.

New Business -  

•
Need to set guidelines for food/no food in Moulton Room. Perhaps charge a cleanup fee for programs with food. Damage fee/ cleaning fee - referred to Policy Committee.

•
Overnights - Girl Scout Troops would like to use the library for sleepovers. Mary will talk with other libraries to see how they do it. Would need a liability release, and perhaps a staff member or Trustee present. Issue referred to Policy Committee.

Budget Discussion – Linda Sanders asked all town departments to reduce budgets by 10%. Library’s budget came back with a much deeper cut. This is a problem with regard to certification. (See Mary’s summary “Commonwealth of Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners Mandatory Requirements to be a Certified Library and receive State Aid”). Library will be decertified if there is too large a budget cut. Could apply for a waiver, but would have to prove fiscal hardship and that the library’s budget is not disproportionately reduced in comparison to other Ashby departments. Need to cut everything not mandated. Only thing not mandated is cleaning. Book budget must be 20% of the total expenditures for the library (salaries, materials, and operating expenses) to receive state aid. 

Mary is willing to cut back to 20 hours to keep the approximately $60,500 budget for 2010 to stay certified. Mary does not want to stay if the library is decertified. She has worked too hard to get the library to where it is now.  Decertification would mean we are no longer eligible for grants, and would not qualify for interlibrary loan through CWMARS (as has happened in Fitchburg).

Selectmen asked if town hall people can be set up in the library. No- the library would be decertified if it was used as a town office. MBLC would require payback of the $1.4 mil. loan. However, we can offer the building for meetings at night to save on heat at the Lyman Building.

Motion regarding budget proposal –see below.

Sally, Anne and John are up for reelection in April. Sally and Anne will not seek reelection. John will take out papers. Diane will also need to take out papers.

Martha to type 2008 Annual Report and post meeting times for 2009.

Diane and Dwight to check mail slot for scholarship information.

Motions

Motion
Vote

Motion to accept amended Minutes from November 20th, 2008.  
Passed, U.A.*

Motion to authorize Mary, with the help of Diane, to prepare a revised budget totaling $60,500, including an explanation to the Selectmen of the ramifications of decertification by MBLC, and of the benefits and cost savings to the town for keeping the library open, and an invitation to the Selectmen to hold meetings at the library on Wednesday evenings to save on fuel costs. Budget to include a reduction in fuel costs, reduced library hours to 20 hours, with Mary at 22 hours, and 20 for the assistants (two assistants not to be eligible for benefits).


Passed, 6 in favor, one opposed.

Motion to adjourn.
Passed, U.A.

*UA: Unanimous Approval

Meeting adjourned 9:05 pm.

Next Meeting is Thursday, February 25, 2009.

Prudence Brennan
_______________________

